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Tēnā koe 
 
I refer to your email dated 12 December 2022, requesting information regarding our use of 
Facebook’s takedown portal.   

I’d firstly like to apologise for the delay in getting our response to you. I hope this information 
is still timely and useful.  

Your questions were: 

• “Does the Ministry of Transport have, or previously had, access to Facebook’s 
takedown portal? If so, I’d like to request a list of all posts (if any) on which a 
takedown request has been placed, alongside any guidelines and policies held 
around takedown requests. 

• If no portal is used but Facebook posts are “reported” nonetheless, I’d please like to 
request a list of such reported posts and any relevant policies and guidelines. 

• If such a list is not held the best indication available as to the amount and type of 
content requested to be taken down/reported will suffice.” 

Our answers to your questions are below.  
 
Does the Ministry of Transport have, or previously had, access to Facebook’s 
takedown portal? 
 
The Ministry does not have access to Facebook’s “takedown portal” and has not previously 
had access to this in the past.  
 
If no portal is used but Facebook posts are “reported” nonetheless, I’d please like to 
request a list of such reported posts and any relevant policies and guidelines. 

The Ministry does not keep a list of reported posts.  

The Ministry’s social media terms of use outlines the type of content that is acceptable on 
our platforms. You can read them here - https://www.transport.govt.nz/footer/social-media-
terms-of-use/. 






